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City of Fairview 
 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
 
November 16, 2006       
         
        Ken Brison, Mayor 
        Eddie Arney, Vice-Mayor 
        Wayne Hall, Commissioner 
        Stuart L. Johnson, Commissioner 
        Darrell Mangrum, Commissioner 
        Shirley Forehand, City Manager 
        Larry Cantrell, City Attorney 
        Kathleen Daugherty, Recorder 

 
Present: Brison, Arney, Hall, Johnson, Mangrum 
Also Present: Forehand and Cantrell 
Absent:  

 
1. Mayor Brison called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

A. The Prayer and Pledge to the Flag were led by Commissioner Hall. 
  

2. Approval of the Agenda – 
A. Arney made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Hall seconded the motion. 

All were in favor. 
 

3. Citizen Comments – (Limited to the first five (5) citizens to sign in and a limit of three 
(3)  minutes each) 

A. Jim Beata stated that he was proud to see the director of the Drug Task Force, Joey 
Kimble, at the meeting and that Vice-Mayor Arney and Chief Harris are working with 
him on a drug awareness program for the City of Fairview.  He stated he is glad the 
elections are over and despite all the negative campaigning by the Fairview 
Neighborhood Association they did not get their desired results.  He felt it is time the 
Board gets back to the business of the City.  He is glad the Board voted to transfer the 
ailing water and sewer system to a qualified authority. He hopes they pick the best 
qualified person for the vacant position and not just the one that makes the most 
noise. 

B. Lisa Anderson stated that the recent election had a record turn out at the polls. 
However, there was a dark cloud over the election and its name is the Fairview 
Neighborhood Association. The name is misleading because only about five members 
live in the City.  She felt the FNA went about the city spreading lies, deceiving, and 
threatening the business owners and that they removed campaign signs. She further 
advised that most citizens want to see Fairview grow. She felt the Board should not 
appoint someone to fill the vacant seat that is sponsored by the FNA.  
 

4. Awards and/or Recognitions – None 
       
5. Public Announcements –  

A. Forehand reminded everyone that the Christmas Parade will be on December 2nd at 
10:00 a.m. and the tree lighting on December 3rd at 5:30 p.m. in front of City Hall.  
There will be refreshments and caroling. 
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B. Chief Harris advised that there have been some telephone solicitations going on and 
they are calling themselves the Police Protected Fund and that this is a fraud.  He 
advised people to never donate money over the phone. 

C. Vice-Mayor Arney reminded everyone that the annual Chamber of Commerce Dinner 
will be on November 27th at 6:30 p.m. at the Fairview Recreation Center. 

 
 

6. Approval of the Minutes – 
A. Presented for approval were the minutes of the Public Hearing held on November 2, 

2006.  Mangrum made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.  Arney 
seconded the motion. All were in favor. 

B. Presented for approval were the minutes of the Board of Commissioners Meeting held 
on November 2, 2006. Mangrum made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. 
Arney seconded the motion. All were in favor. 

 
7. Old Business – 

A. Presented for First Reading was Bill #2006-39: Rezoning of Map 46, Parcel 18.01 from 
RS-40 to R-20. The property is located off of Crow Cut Road and contains 1.59 acres 
more or less. Owners – Tony and Melissa Cavender – Tony Reasons with the 
Reasons Company. Mangrum read the caption and made a motion to pass Bill #2006-
39 on first reading.  Hall seconded the motion.  All were in favor. 

B. Presented for Adoption was Resolution #34-06: Calling for a Public Hearing to be held 
on the rezoning of the Cavender Property on December 7th at 7:00 p.m. Mangrum read 
the caption and made a motion to adopt Resolution #34-06.  Johnson seconded the 
motion. All were in favor. 

C. Presented for First Reading was Bill #2006-40: Amending the City’s Sewer Use 
Ordinance.  Mangrum read the caption and made a motion to pass Bill #2006-40 on 
first reading.  Hall seconded the motion. All were in favor. 

D. Presented for First Reading was Bill # 2006-41: Rezoning of the property located at 
7221 Keysham Drive from R-20 to AR-5, Map 46, Parcel 25.01 containing 12.35 acres. 
Owners – James N. and Karyn S. Green. Mangrum read the caption and made a 
motion to pass Bill #2006-41 on first reading. Johnson seconded the motion. All were 
in favor. 

E. Presented for adoption was Resolution #35-06: Calling for a Public Hearing to be held 
on the rezoning of the Green Property on December 7th at 7:00 p.m. Mangrum read 
the caption and made a motion to adopt Resolution #35-06. Johnson seconded the 
motion. All were in favor. 

 
8. New Business – 

A. Discuss and/or take action on a firing range for the Police Department – City Mgr. 
Forehand stated that she would like permission for the police department to use a 
portion of what is referred to as the “out parcel” (map 43, parcel 44 containing 24.7 
acres) located on Dice Lampley Road as a firing range. They lost their present firing 
range with the transfer of water/sewer properties to the WADC. (it was located on the 
sewer plant property) Arney suggested and then made a motion to set aside the entire 
“out parcel” for the use of the Public Safety Departments. Johnson seconded the 
motion. All were in favor. 
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B. Drug Awareness – Vice-Mayor Arney stated that after becoming aware that four 
students were arrested for drug possession at the high school that something needs to 
be done about the drug situation in Fairview.  He asked Joey Kimble, Director of the 
21st Judicial Drug Force, to come and show a video on what using drugs can do. 
Kimble advised that the video he was about to show has been shown in every middle 
school and high school in the 21st Judicial District, which includes Williamson, 
Hickman, Lewis and Perry Counties.   He also stated that he would like to work with 
the City in promoting a drug awareness program.  After the 15 minute movie, Kimble 
advised that the Drug Task Force has started a citizens academy where they talk 
about drug problems in Williamson County. They do two of these a year in Franklin 
and invited anyone interested to come and attend their academy. Arney stated that he 
would like to see the citizens of Fairview more involved in a drug prevention program. 

 

9. City Manager Items for Discussion and/or Action – 
A. Miscellaneous Updates –  None 
B.  City Attorney Comments – None 

 

10.  Communications from the Mayor and Commissioners – 
A. Hall stated that he would like to thank Kimble and Harris for bringing the information on 

drug awareness. 
B. Arney stated that he agreed with Commissioner Hall.  He congratulated Brison on 

being elected Mayor and thanked everyone that supported him during the election. 
C. Mangrum thanked Harris and Kimble for bringing this drug awareness to the Board 

and whatever this Board needs to do make the future brighter he was sure they will do 
it. 

  
11.  The meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m. 
 
 
 
        Kathleen Daugherty, CMC 
        City Recorder  
            
 


